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 Pictures from Today 

 

Future Meetings 

12-20-18 
Toys for Tots/Ugly Sweater Day 
Steve Warden, DFD 

12-27-18 
No Meeting 
Happy Holidays 

1-03-18 
Committee Work and Fellowship 

1-8-18 
Club Board Meeting 
DPS Admin Bldg  5:30PM 

1-10-18 
Police Chief Ronald Haddad 

The Dearborn Rotary X-Ray 

Future Meeting 
Duty Roster  
12-20-18 

Greeter 

Danene Charles 

 

Guests and Visitors 

Danene Charles 

 

Invocation 

Bob Gleichauf 
 

50/50 
Janice Gilliland 

 

X-Ray Editor 
David Anderson 

 

Our seasonal concert was the program this week. 



Announcements 

  Thank you Rotarians who have already made your gift to support our clubs $7,000 goal for the 2018 – 2019 
Rotary International Projects These gifts fund our commitment to support the Every Rotarian Every Year con-
tribution of $100 per member per year. This is sent to Rotary International to help support Rotary work around 
the world. Many of these projects we support are reported in the Rotarian Magazine and @ Rotary .org. 
  The following have met the Every Rotarian Every Year commitment. 
  
Rick Goward, Martha Hnatiiuk, PP Lee Hollmann, CDG Jim Ives, Diane Ives, Al Martin, PP Merritt Robertson. 
 
Due to privacy rules at Rotary International, we no longer know who has contributed to the Foundation. 
With that said, If you have submitted money to The Rotary Foundation in excess of $100 and would like to 
be recognized here, please let Merritt Robertson know of your contribution. 

 Need X-Ray meeting minute 
writers. Promise maximum 
writing is only once every six 
weeks. Can volunteer for even 
once a quarter or year. Please 
contact David Anderson. 

 Maysam Ali-Bazzi is looking for 
greeters and invocation givers. 
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Please let her know if 
you’re willing to serve. Sign
-up sheets are being 
passed at the meetings to 
be a greeter, invocation 
giver, or run the 50/50 
raffle for a particular date. 
Please volunteer. 

The Rotary Foundation Giving—Every Rotarian Every Year 

Service Opportunities 

As a way to keep club members informed about service opportunities in Rotary, we have added a section specifically designed 
to highlight those opportunities for either volunteerism, or Rotary enrichment and education. Review this each week, and take 
advantage of the opportunities to learn more about this great organization we belong to, or the opportunities to serve. 

 Every week we need Greeters, Invokers, and 50/50 raffle workers. Please contact Maysam Ali-Bazzi to volunteer for these 
duties. 

 Santa Snaps is here. We are on the final days. The volunteer board is now displayed at Rotary meetings or volunteer by 
contacting Eric Rader at ewrader@hfcc.edu. See pg. 4 for open times. 

Club Board Rotary Year 2019-20 Selected 

The following have been elected for the Dearborn Rotary Club Board of Directors for the 2019-20 Rotary Year. 

Maysem Alie Bazzi Janice Gilliland 

David Anderson Rick Goward 

Margaret Blohm Shannon Peterson 

Danene Charles Bob Ziolkowski 

Congratulations to all, and we thank them for their willingness to serve our club in this important position.  

mailto:ewrader@hfcc.edu?subject=Santa%20Snaps%20Volunteering
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Meeting Notes 

It was Dearborn Rotary 2019-2020 Board Election day. Each Rotarian, as they arrived at the meeting, was presented with a ballot of eleven nominees for eight 
Director positions. PP Regan Ford and PP Bob Gleichauf were running the election. 

Club President Glenn Maleyko led today’s meeting, which opened with the singing of the National Anthem. Invocation was done by Danene Charles and was a 
prayer of thanks mentioning life, health, gathering together and strength. 

Today’s greeter extraordinaire, Angie Linder, (she greeted each meeting attendee with a candy cane and attached small Merry Christmas card) introduced our 
five guests: Khodr Farhat (past speaker and guest of Margaret Blohm), Juana M. Scandrick (guest of Sara Gleicher), Janet Hollmann, Mary Robertson and Janet 
Gleichauf. 

Announcements 

Eric Rader reported there are ten days remaining of Santa Snaps and several volunteer positions to fill. Sign-up on board at entrance or via e-mail with him. Eric 
said he has missed attending Rotary meetings. His Fall teaching schedule has prevented him from attending. 

President Glenn reported our Karen Newman’s Christmas Spectacular Concert, last Friday, was a fun social event. 

Neil Allen reported (after the meeting) Bob Young plus Jack and Jane Mueller all miss being at Dearborn Rotary. They are not able to attend due to health rea-
sons. Bob Young recently moved into Henry Ford Village assisted living. 

Today’s 50/50 raffle was led by Shannon Peterson with a strong assist by Neil Allen. One of the guests drew the winning ticket and President Glenn was the 
winner. 

Shannon Peterson, President Glenn, Merritt Robertson, Jim Ives, Jessica Haddad, Maysam Alie-Bazzi, Rick Goward and Sara Gleicher all had “Happy Buck” an-
nouncements. There is a great article in Dearborn Press and Guide about Santa Snaps. Happy to be back at Dearborn Rotary – have been busy with an intern-
ship. My mother volunteered on a recent Santa Snaps night and is coming back for a second volunteer night. Rose Pest Solutions has been named a top place 
to work by Detroit Free Press and BBB. Grandson said “bye-bye Papa”. President Glenn Maleyko has been named top business leader of the year by Dearborn 
Area Chamber of Commerce. Happy Angie Linder passed out candy canes. Thank everyone who supported recent Karen Newman’s Christmas Spectacular Con-
cert social event – it was a happy crowd. Thank Glenn and Margaret and everyone here for good work you do. Appreciate great teamwork of Dearborn Public 
Schools and Dearborn Rotary. It is an honor to serve you. 

The Henry Ford College Chorus provided the program for today’s meeting. Chorus is a mix of men and women who are a wide range in ages. HFC Music Profes-
sor Kevin Dewey led the chorus, which was accompanied by piano player, Jeremy St. Marcus. The performance by the 26 choir members was part of their final 
exam. Performing at Dearborn Public Schools Retired Teacher’s Luncheon, immediately after Dearborn Rotary, was remainder of their final exam. 

Songs performed included: Jingle Bells (with jingle bells), Feliz Navidad, White Christmas, Hallelujah by Leonard Cohen, and two non-Christmas songs HFC Cho-
rus did at a recent concert. Kevin Dewey encouraged audience to join in singing on Christmas carols and shared definition and tense of “upsot”. 

Kevin Dewey thanked Gary Kuhlmann and Park Place for supporting HFC Chorus. The choir is performing this Sunday at Dearborn Christ Episcopal Church’s “A 
Festival of Lessons & Carols”. HFC Chorus performed last Saturday at Dearborn Holiday Choir Festival. 

Kevin Dewey asked Dearborn Rotary to applaud his choir, so he could determine part of their final exam grade. Our response applause indicated a grade of A, 
Kevin said. Some audience member said A+. 

President Glenn thanked Kevin and the HFC Chorus for their performance and invited Kevin to sign a children’s book to be donated to Dearborn Public Library. 
Kevin said he was signing the book for the choir. 

Before the choir left, President Glenn, Kevin Dewey, Rick Goward, and HFC President Russ Kavalhuna did a “selfie” in front of the choir. Visit Dearborn Rotary 
Facebook page. Jessica Haddad, Bob Ziolkowski and President Glenn all were photographing HFC Choir visit for Facebook, I believe. Jessica said she shot video. 

PP Regan Ford thanked all the Dearborn Rotarian nominees for 2019-2020 Director positions for their willingness to stand-up and volunteer. Winners of PE Eric 
Rader’s 2019-2020 Board of Directors were: Maysam Alie-Bazzi, David Anderson, Margaret Blohm, Danene Charles, Janice Gilliland, Rick Goward, Shannon 
Peterson and Bob Ziolkowski. PP Bob Gleichauf made motion to accept election results, it was seconded, and Club vocal vote supported. 

We closed our Dearborn Rotary Club meeting by reciting the Four-Way Test in unison. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

David Anderson 
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The following are open spots for help for the rest of Santa Snaps. Please contact  Eric 
Rader if you can help fill in any of these times. 
 

December 18  2 Helpers 
December 20  2 Helpers 
December 21  2 Helpers 
December 23  3 Helpers 
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Pictures from Today 

Hugh Archer U of M Dearborn Veteran’s Scholarship Winner 

Lucy (Archer) Peck and Lee Hollmann attended the University of Michigan - Dearborn Veterans Graduation Celebration on 
Friday December 14.  Dearborn Rotary’s first $1,500 Archer Veteran’s scholarship was awarded to Ms. Alexandra (Alex) 
Chambers. 
 
Alex served 5 years in Iraq.  She led a squadron of 5 soldiers whose responsibility was to repair medical vehicles. She start-
ed at UM-D May 2016.  She serves as President of the Student Veterans Association.  Alex is pursuing a BS Degree in Me-
chanical Engineering.  She works full time and is raising a daughter. 
 
Congratulations to Alex! 

All pictures at www.dearbornrotary.org/photos. 



Page 6 The Dearborn Rotary X-Ray 

Member Updates 

I received a call on Thursday from Past Rotary International Director Mike McCullough 
(Trenton Rotary) who said he and PDG Larry Wright (Taylor Rotary) had been able to 
have a great visit with PDG Jack (center) and Jane Mueller . They ended up playing 
euchre for 3 hours. Mike says they scheduled a rematch for December 23rd. 

Past President Neil Allen provided me the following update on Past President Bob Young:  

I've been trying to track Bob Young. He'd had a series of falls in his Assisted Living apartment, and some 
memory problems.  He had been in the re-hab unit , but is now back in the Assisted Living unit, #107. I'm in 
frequent touch with his daughter, Bobbie Tweedle via email and her periodic visits here (She and her husband 
split time between a cottage in northern Michigan and a permanent home in California.) She'll see what works 
out best for Bob.  


